
STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •   SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 •(217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111   
 
August 12, 2021 
 
TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY 
 
Charles Sheets 
Attorney 
Polsinelli PC 
150 North Riverside Plaza, Suite 3000  
Chicago, Illinois 60606 
csheets@polsinelli.com 
 
Anne Cooper 
Attorney 
Polsinelli PC 
150 North Riverside Plaza, Suite 3000 
Chicago, Illinois 60606 
acooper@polsinelli.com 
 

Re: Aurora Chicago Lakeshore Hospital 

Dear Mr. Sheets and Ms. Cooper: 

We have tentatively scheduled this exemption to be considered at the October 2021 State Board 
Meeting.  Please provide the following information.  

1. Please provide a letter of intent for the leasing of the property. 
 

2. Please provide a list of services to be provided at the new Hospital. 
 

3. Will the new owners be providing inpatient adolescent acute mental illness care at the 
Hospital?  
 

4. Will the new owners be accepting the Illinois Department of Children and Family Services 
Children?  
 

5. Please provide a copy of the new Hospital’s admittance policy. 
 

6. Please provide a copy of the new Hospital’s charity care policy. 
 

7. What is the expected payor mix at the new Hospital?  
 

8. Is the new Hospital going to accredited by the Joint Commission?  
 

9. Is the new Hospital going to be certified by Medicare and Medicaid?  
 

mailto:csheets@polsinelli.com
mailto:acooper@polsinelli.com


E-027-21
Page 2

10. Please provide a copy of the Medical Staff Bylaws for the new Hospital.

11. Please provide a copy of the Board of Trustees By-Laws for the new Hospital.

12. Please Identify the members of the Board of Trustees and the CEO of the New Hospital.

13. Will there be a management company operating the New Hospital?  If so please provide the 
name of the management company.

14. Please provide the name and address of  acute mental illness hospitals owned by Acadia 
Healthcare Company, Inc.

Should you have any questions or concerns please call at 217.782.3516 or 
mike.constantino@illinois.gov 

Sincerely 

Mike Constantino 
Project Reviewer 
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